

AL NOORI NEWS

Al Noori Muslim School

Our mission is for all students to be empowered, resilient and future focussed.

Principal | Ali Kak | B.Ed., M.Ed. Leadership

Postal Address 75 Greenacre Road Greenacre NSW 2190

T: 02 8774 3000 F: 02 9709 4122

W: www.alnoori.nsw.edu.au E: info@alnoori.nsw.edu.au

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

ISSUE 5 | FRIDAY 5th JULY 2019

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNING STUDENTS!



2019 / 1440 QURAN MEMORISATION COMPETITION

Dear Parents/ Caregivers,

Assalamu 'alaikum wa rahmatullahi wa barakaatuhu

It has been a rewarding and challenging end to Term 2. Our students completed their half yearly assessments, participated in a number of co-curricular activities including visits to Government House, Taronga Zoo, NSW State Library, Australian Museum, Royal Botanic Gardens, UNSW Museum of Human Disease, The Riverside Theatre and many more. In addition to the educational opportunities, 62 students were recognised in an award ceremony for their achievements and efforts in the annual Ramadan Quran Memorisation Competition. Al Noori Muslim School is proud to have four students who are 'hafiz'.

PRIMARY AND HIGH SCHOOL EID FETES

The K-6 Eid activity days were very successful Alhamdulillah. The students enjoyed participating in a range of activities with their friends and teachers. It was certainly a day full of excitement, delicious food and entertainment. The day ended with a special Anasheed assembly. We would like to thank Ahbab Al Mustafa for their heartwarming performance. A huge thank you to the Primary Ramadan and Eid committee for organising this event.

Thank you also to all high school staff, students and parents who participated in this year's high

school Eid Fete. The successful event raised over \$5000 for the high school's annual Umrah trip. The students who participated demonstrated their entrepreneurial and business implementation abilities by skillfully organising their stalls and menus and serving up to their hungry peers. Thank you to the SRC team for their efforts in this fruitful initiative.

TERM 2 BOOK FAIR

The Term 2 book fair turned the primary school library into an enchanted forest! Students absolutely loved visiting this space; our library resembled a scene out of a fairy tale. During the

book fair, students were exposed to new books and encouraged to read a variety of literature. Thank you so much to the library staff who worked tirelessly to create the enchanted theme and successfully run the book fair. A special mention goes out to Miss Dunia for her amazing efforts.

STUDENT LEADERSHIP PROGRAM AT NSW PARLIAMENT HOUSE

Our school captains, Zubayr Parker and Aamna Bint Talha, were invited to attend the Secondary Schools Student Leadership Program at NSW Parliament House on Thursday, 20th June 2019. This full day in Parliament House included a visit to Government House to meet the Governor and further gain leadership insights.

K - 12 HALF YEARLY REPORTS

Half Yearly reports will be distributed to students early Term 3. The reports will provide parents with information about their child's academic, social and behavioural progress. Parents who wish to enquire about their child's progress may contact the school to speak with the relevant teacher/coordinator.

ENTRANCE EXAMINATIONS FOR 2020

Entrance examinations for Kindergarten and High School applicants will be on **Saturday**, **3**rd **August 2019**. All applicants will receive a letter outlining the details of the entrance examinations. It is essential for all applicants to attend on the day as there will be no make-up examinations offered.

K-6 PREMIER'S READING CHALLENGE

The 2019 **Premier's Reading Challenge** is due to the library staff by Thursday, 1st August 2019. K-6 students are encouraged to complete round 2 and round 3 of this challenge during the school holidays. The PRC booklist can be found online. For all other queries, please see the primary school library staff.

SCHOOL WINTER UNIFORMS

Students and their parents are kindly reminded that students must attend school in full school uniform every day. High School students must change into their sports uniform during their practical PDHPE lessons, except on Tuesdays. Parents' cooperation with this matter is appreciated.

Parents are also kindly reminded that all students need to wear the winter uniform items during the cooler seasons as some students are attending school in their short sleeved shirts and no jumpers/cardigans. Students attending school in non-school uniform items will have these items confiscated and returned at a later date.

LATENESS TO SCHOOL

Parents are reminded that all students must attend school from 8:25am for the High School and 8:30am for the Primary School. Roll call concludes strictly at 8:40am. Any high school student who fails to arrive to their roll class by 8:40am must be accompanied by their parent and collect a late note from the front office.

UPCOMING TERM 3 EVENTS

Week	Event
1	First day of Term 3
	Tuesday, 23 rd July 2019
	YUAI International Study Tour Japan
	(Weeks 1-3)
	Year 9 SELFY Program (Weeks 1-4)
2	Year 3-6 The Protectors Incursion
	Kindergarten and Year 6 Entry
	Examinations 3 rd August 2019
3	Year 12 HSC Trials (Weeks 3-5)
	Chinese International School Tour
	Year 5 Katoomba Excursion
	Year 10 Vaccinations
	Year 9 Shakespeare Excursion
4	Eid Al Adha
5	Years 5-6 Wheelchair Basketball
	Incursion
6	K-6 Book week performance
	K-6 Jeans for Genes Day
7	K-6 Athletics Carnival
9	K-6 Character Parade
	Year 7 Drama Excursion
	High School Athletics Carnival
	Year 12 Graduation Ceremony
10	K-2 Making Friends Incursion
	K-6 Parent/Teacher Interviews
11	Last day of Term 3
	Friday, 4 th October 2019

Wassalaam

AKak

Mr Ali Kak School Principal